
 

Newsletter  

Friday 12th July 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 91% / Best Class Attendance: Year 1 (96%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Dw i ddim yn siwr  (I’m not sure) 
 

International Week 

The children have enjoyed learning about new countries in their classes this week.  Each class has 

been experiencing food tasting, art work, making flags and learning about the different languages and 

cultures.  Thank you for dressing the children up in colours of the flag and costumes today to 

celebrate the week. 
 
School Reports 

School reports have been sent home with the pupils yesterday, if you need to discuss anything with 

your class teacher, please contact the school office to make an appointment or contact the teacher 

on Dojo. 
 
Welsh Jambori – Years 1 and 2 

Pupils in Years 1 and 2 had a fantastic time singing and dancing to Welsh songs they have been 

learning at Jambori, Stiwt, Rhos with Martyn Geraint yesterday, they children were very well 

behaved and a credit to the school.  Thank you to Mrs Goodwin, Mrs Ellis, Miss Williams and Miss 

Hopkins for accompanying the children.  
 
Cefn Community Olympics Event – Years 5 and 6 

Pupils in Years 5 and 6 enjoyed a full day on Wednesday competing in an Olympics Event with all the 

local schools, competing in Archery, throwing, running, tug of war and relay events. We would like to 

the Cefn Community Council for working with the classes during recent weeks and organising this 

event. Each of the children participating were awarded a certificate this morning by the Community 

Council. 
 
Cross Country Run – Year 5/6 Pupils 

16 pupils from Year 5 and 6 attended a Cross Country event with other local schools on Monday.  The 

event was organised by Cefn Community Council as part of the Olympic Event.  Well done to Year 5 

pupils Demi-Lea and Cadi who came joint first, and Reggie who came second. They were awarded with 

medals and certificates.   
 
Class Assembly – Year 5 

Well done to our Year 5 pupils who enjoyed performing their Class Assembly based on their ‘Wonder 

of Water’ topic. The children have been working hard learning the songs and their words. Thank you 

to Mrs Bayraktar and Miss Samuels for organising the assembly with the children.  Thank you to the 

families for coming to support the children.  We are proud of their hard work. 
 
Return of Trophies 

A reminder to the families of children who won the class Merit Trophy on Thursday, 23rd May to 

please return the trophy to class on Monday, ready for it to be awarded to another pupil during the 

Celebration Assembly on Thursday. 
 
Year 6 Leaver’s Service for Families/Beach Party Y6 

A reminder that Year 6 will be holding their Leaver’s Service for Families next Wednesday, 17th July 

in the school hall at 9:15 am.  Please enter the school hall through the Foundation Phase main 

entrance. This an opportunity to celebrate their work and time at the school. 

We held our Y6 Beach Party for our Y6 Leaver’s on Thursday evening, the children were an absolute 

delight and had a great evening, thank you to all of the staff who gave up their time. The children 



 

enjoyed a disco, sausage and chips and a limbo competition. We will share the photos during our class 

service for families. 
 
End of Term Reminder 

School finishes for the summer term at the end of the day on Thursday, 18th July.  After School Club 

will finish at 4:00 pm on Thursday, 18th July.  We politely ask all that parents clear all outstanding 

debts before the end of the term, failure to do so may risk being able to book for after school club 

in September.  All pupils return to school on Wednesday, 4th September. 
 
School Uniform – RAM Leisure 

A reminder that school uniform can be purchased from RAM Leisure.  Tel: 01978 360360 or visit 

www.ramleisure.com. 
 
 

Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Esme  Year 3 – Freya 

Reception - Vincent  Year 4 – Toby and Caden 

Year 1 – Kaylinn  Year 5 – Brandon 

Year 2 – Melvyn  Year 6 – Lily and Izzy 
 
 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Amelia-Hollie Blwyddyn 3 – Libby 

Derbyn/Reception – Ruby  Blwyddyn 4 – Poppy 

Blwyddyn 1 – Frankie   Blwyddyn 5 – Skyler 

Blwyddyn 2 – Arlo   Blwyddyn 6 – Isabel 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Versace  Year 3 – Charlie 

Reception – Frankie  Year 4 – Azaia 

Year 1 – Olivia   Year 5 – All for Olympics Event 

Year 2 – Amelia  Year 6 – All for Olympics Event 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 


